
NOTICE OF PROJECT SCREENING
EDEN SANITARY PUMPING STATION No.1

CAPACITY UPGRADES

This Notice Issued 19 August 2024

The Municipality of Bayham has identified that the existing Eden sanitary pumping station (Eden SPS No. 1) is
approaching design capacity and requires capacity upgrades to suit future development in the settlement area.
The Municipality has retained Cyril J. Demeyere Limited (CJDL) to evaluate capacity expansion options for the
existing station located at 11403 Plank Road, Eden, ON. The analysis will identify the preferred method of capacity
expansion to the sanitary pumping station to meet future residential growth projections.

A Stage 1 & 2 Archaeological Assessment was completed for the subject site (shown in the map below). The
assessment concluded there were no items of archaeological significance found within the property limits and
further investigation was not warranted. Notice of the archaeological assessment was provided to the
Mississaugas of the Credit First Nation (MCFN) and Six Nations of the Grand River Elected Council (SNGREC).
Representatives from the MCFN were present during the site fieldwork. The archaeological assessment has been
entered into the Ministry of Citizenship and Multiculturalism (MCM) Ontario Public Register of Archaeological
Reports.

The Eden Sanitary Pumping Station No. 1 Capacity Upgrades Class EA Study would entail increasing pumping
station capacity where new equipment is located in a new building or structure located on the existing pumping
station site, not in an environmentally sensitive area. This project would previously be subject to the appropriate
steps outlined in Schedule B of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (MCEA) (2000, as amended in 2007,
2011, 2015 & 2023). However, under the recent 2023 amendments to the MCEA, this project is eligible for the
Archaeological Screening Process (ASP). With the project being confirmed to have no negative impacts to
archaeological resources, this project is considered exempt from the Class EA process.

Detailed engineering design of the Eden SPS No. 1 capacity upgrades is ongoing with construction tentatively
scheduled for Fall & Winter 2024.

For further information on this project, please contact either:

Peter Penner, P.Eng.
Project Manager
Cyril J. Demeyere Limited
261 Broadway, P.O. Box 460
Tillsonburg, ON N4G 4H8
519-688-1000
ppenner@cjdleng.com

Ed Roloson
Manager of Capital Projects
Municipality of Bayham
56169 Heritage Line, P.O. Box 160
Straffordville, ON N0J 1Y0
519-866-5521
eroloson@bayham.on.ca


